In Touch Editor’s Report 2017 to 2018
In Touch is the newsletter of the North Bucks Branch of the Oxford and Diocese Guild of Bellringers.
Four editions are published annually.
The Editor is Phillip Starr, who has been in post for approximately two and a half years.

In Touch is communicated by email to all members who have signed up to receive group
communications from the Branch, in the form of a .pdf document. Forty-Five black and white hard
copies are printed by a professional printer, The Original Copy Centre, for distribution to tower
correspondents by Royal Mail and by hand. Five copies are printed in colour for members who pay a
supplement for this service - these are also sent by Royal Mail.

Printing and distribution are the significant costs of publishing In Touch, paid for from guild
subscriptions and supplements.

The print cost of each edition varies based upon the number of pages in each print-run, while the
cost of distribution only varies where the editor has opportunity to hand deliver, or where tower
correspondents make it known to the editor that they print their own copies.

In Touch will continue to be published for the next budget year of the Branch.

Phillip Starr — In Touch Editor and Branch Officer



